Washington Park Board of Trustees
June 29, 2020

Called to order at 6:00 PM via Zoom due to COVID-19
Present:  Gil Major, Rhonda Fisher, Barry Mahoney, Barry Kaplan, Lisa Arsenault, Jeanne O’Connor, Ivy Rabinowitz and Chris Collins (BRIGS)
Quorum established
1.  Secretary’s Minutes – accepted as written MSA
a.  Minutes of the June 15, 2020 Zoom meeting discussing Pool Opening Guidelines and options will be transcribed for approval at the July 27, 2020 Board Meeting
2.  Treasurer’s Report – Chris Collins (BRIGS)
a.  Operating is $99,432.26 with Reserves at $430,153.29
b. Flood Insurance renewal is due in August – to be discussed at July 27, 2020 Board Meeting
c. Questions on budget spreadsheet – BRIGS Accounting will be available for a call to answer existing questions.  Gil Major will represent the Board on the call.  Example of questions:  Amount listed under Damages and what that represents.
3.  Management Report – Chris Collins (BRIGS)
a.  Deck Project – Pavers still need to be replaced and matched to existing areas.  The trim is complete on all new decks.  One final walk-through to be scheduled with Landmark contractor supervisor.  Question regarding the bottom of the deck posts and the visible metal spike discussed.  A proposal by Landmark to wrap the visible area is $8,700.00.  After discussion, the Board decided to wait on addressing this added cost as this installation is a new technology and the wrap might be more of an eyesore than a remedy.  We can address at another time if determined to be needed.
b. Landscaping – Chris Collins (BRIGS) reviewed with Dave Shaw (Wildwood) for planning suggestions and options.  Wildwood will do the new plantings in the Fall.  Date to be determined as well as planting types selected for the identified areas.
c. Paving – on the Stop and Shop side of the complex, EJ Paving is ready to do the paving from the speed bump to the street at a cost of $3,705.00.  Trustees voted to approve – MSA
BRIGS will coordinate with owners/residents on logistics on accessibility and moving cars to allow for work to be done.  Columbia Gas is responsible for the paving repair cost on the north side of the complex.  To be scheduled separately.  
d.  Joe’s projects – stairway to the back porch at 259 North Main is in disrepair and is in the process of being repaired/replaced by Joe.  Chris Collins will check on the progress and the possible date of finish.  The tenant has a second exit option through the office as is required.  Mailbox review of all buildings for new tenants/owners will be done and updated for Move In/Move Out records.  
e. Violations and Fines – Move In orientations to be scheduled regularly for new tenants.  Current fines are mostly for recycling violations.  
f. Pool and Tennis Court – the tennis court will be opened immediately.  Joe will install the net and remove the chain on the gate.  
Pool Opening – discussed in detail in consideration of all possible options from all perspectives.  A monitor would have to be hired by the association to follow cleaning protocol, social distancing guidelines and other outlined COVID-19 health safety issues.  This would be a financial challenge as well as a hiring challenge.  The trustees discussed finding a way to open for a few hours a day (2:00-7:00 PM) 7 days a week.  Barry Mahoney offered to continue to look for a possible strategy to open within the strict guidelines set forth by the Commonwealth of MA as well as the Town of Andover.  Decision to be made as soon as possible and will be reported to owners.  
4.   Open Discussion
a.  Report of bees at 237 North Main Street under a balcony.  Bushes will also be trimmed back on the three front buildings (237, 247, 257 North Main).  Joe addressed the reported bee issue.  Wildwood to trim the overgrown bushes.
b. Laundry issue at 237 – Chris Collins handled
5.  Executive Session 
Adjourned at 7:30 PM
Next Board Meeting:  July 27, 2020
Respectfully submitted,
Lisa Arsenault
Secretary
